
 

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
Date: 14 August  2009 
 
From:  Michael Fazio, PE 
  Deputy Director of Research 
  Utah Department of Transportation 
 
To:  Steve Call 

Program Development Team Leader 
FHWA – Utah Division 
2520 West 4700 South, Suite 9A 

 Salt Lake City, Utah 84119 
 
RE: Accepting Responsibility to Lead the Pool Fund Project TPF-5(064) Western 
Alliance for Quality Transportation Construction (WAQTC) 
 
The Utah Department of Transportation (UDOT) accepts the responsibility to lead the 
Pool Fund Project No. TPF-5(064), “Western Alliance for Quality Transportation 
Construction”.  As a lead state, UDOT will manage the project’s contributions and 
related expenses.  All monetary transactions will be documented according to UDOT 
procedures, State and Federal laws.  UDOT will provide regular (or as needed) 
financial reports to the participating states. 
 
 
xc.  File 
ec Kathy Starks, Manager, UDOT Program Development 
ec Betty Bangerter, FHWA Financial Manager, Salt Lake City 
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